
 

 

MARCH 15, 2017        MUNICIPALITY OF NORTH MIDDLESEX         6:45 P.M 
                                                  COURT OF REVISIONS  
                                                           MINUTES 

Court of Revision was held on Wednesday March 15, 2017 in the Council Chambers, 
Shared Services Centre, Parkhill to receive and consider an appeal under Section 46 of 
the Drainage Act. 

The following members were appointed with affirmation for the VanMassenhoven Drain 
Branch B 2016 (West Williams): 

Mayor Don Shipway, Deputy Mayor Brian Ropp and Councillor Cornelissen  
Jackie Tiedeman, Clerk 

Armin Kruspel, Spriet Associates advised that an appeal was received from Jacob 
Lagerwerf. The appeal indicated that the farm will not receive direct benefit from the 
drain and therefore should be not assessed. The Drainage Superintendent and 
Engineer reviewed the engineers report and agree with Mr. Lagerwerf’s statement that 
there is no direct benefit and accordingly the property has not been assessed for 
benefit.  A phone call was received late in the day (March 15) from Mr. Lagwerwerf and 
he has withdrawn his appeal. 

 

ROPP/CORNELISSEN: That Court of Revision close at 6:47 p.m.  
                                                                                                     CARRIED           
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CHAIRMAN                                                               SECRETARY                       


